Greater Jefferson German Lakes Association
Annual Meeting Minutes

The annual meeting of the Lake Assn was called to order by President Scott Hass at 10:00 at Marysburg Hall on May 28, 2011.
The secretary report was approved as distributed (Johnson, Nolte).

The treasurer’s report was given by Buster West as provided to him by Ryan Barney.  It showed a balance of $6,386.62 in checking and $22,348.20 in money market.  Report approved (Wasmund, Schuttloffel).
County Commissioner Steve Rohlfing introduced Peter Miller, who will head up the septic inventory.  Peter explained that the inventory will be conducted in the sewer district that encompasses the lakes.  The inspections will be voluntary.  They will also be free.  In addition, those found out of compliance or found to be imminent health threats will have an extended time period to update.  Non-compliant systems will have five years (instead of two) to comply.  Peter promises more information will be sent out about this in the future.  You can check out his company at www.wenck.com.

President’s report:  President Hass and Commissioner Rohlfing commented on the following 

· Boat Passes:  High water makes cleanout impractical.  We will wait for low water.

· Lake levels:  The official lake level is the bottom of the culvert at the outlet on the east side of German Lake.  During high water the water runs out.  In low water it does not.  That is the only lake level control.  President Hass reminded members that the lakes have fluctuated in depth by as much as six feet.  Owners should keep that in mind as they build or plant near the shore.

· Asian carp:  We need to keep an eye on this problem.

· Leaking culvert by German Lake Church:  Commissioner Rohlfing reported that this has been fixed.  The county has replaced the flap and the culvert so that no water will run out of German Lake.  It can only run in if the wetland to the north is higher than the lake.

· Boat pass between Middle and West Jefferson:  Commissioner Rohlfing reported that there may be some federal funds to straighten the dangerous curve and to update the boat pass at the same time.  Options for the pass vary from replacing the culvert to putting in a bridge.

· Bike Trails:  Commissioner Rohlfing said the cost of the proposed bike trails on Lake Washington may run from $1.5 to 2.1 million.  If approved, it could be done in seven phases.  We need to follow this to see if there will be a chance to hook up to it.
· County Road 104:  This project must be completed before the boat pass on County 15 can be completed.  It is not currently on the County 2 year plan.  There is a workshop coming up for this to be reviewed.

· Storm Sirens:  President Hass said that this is a matter of public safety and that the members of the lake association should not have to pay for the annual cost (over $1,000 per year).  We already covered the cost of buying and installing the sirens six years ago.  At that time the County indicated they would take care of maintenance, but have not.  The sirens protect not just the members of the Lake Association, but everyone who uses the lake.
· Website:  Doug Johnson encouraged people to sign up for membership on the website.  He also noted that people may pay dues using Paypal or their credit card.

· Newsletter:  It is now in an electronic form on the website.  It was discussed if membership dues should be higher for those who get the paper version.

Board Elections:

The following were elected to 2 year terms:

· Rick Connors

· Larry Wasmund

· Bob Schuttloffel

· Steve Schulte

· Bud Warmka

Filling the 1 year opening:

· Dennis Miller

Motion to cast a unanimous ballot passed (Menk, Sadler).

Shaina Kesely, MPCA and Joe Pallardy, Minnesota State University-Mankato Water Resources Center made a lengthy presentation concerning the Total Maximum Daily Load (TMDL) study that was done on our chain of lakes.  This $240,000 study is required by the Federal government for lakes that have been put on the impaired waters list.  Shaina and Joe gave us some insights into the preliminary recommendations coming out of this study.  The study concentrated on phosphorous levels.  The problems in the lake have a variety of sources:
· agricultural runoff in ditches and tile lines 
· internal loading (phosphorous already on the lake bottom)
· runoff from lawns

· poorly designed and old septic systems

· rough fish

· die off of curly leaf pondweed
· shore erosion due to waves

· impervious surfaces near the lake

Potential solutions include:

· Wetland restoration

· Buffers along ditches

· Buffers along lakeshore

· Restore some ag land to prairie

· Use rain barrels and rain gardens to slow water coming into the lake

· Upgrade septic systems

· Harvest curly leaf pondweed in May before it dies and releases nutrients

· Increase rough fish removal

Thanks for LeSueur County commissioners Steve Rohlfing and Cliff Wetzel for attending the meeting.
Buster West

Secretary

Greater Jefferson German Lake Association
